Minutes of Holy Trinity Tewkesbury PCC Meeting

Monday 4th September at 7.30pm in Room 2
Present
Stephen Walker (Chairman), Phil Loveridge (Treasurer), Sara Simpkins (Church Warden), Steve Burden (Church Warden), Simon Phillips (Curate), Isaac Davies, Andrea Duncan, Ian Hart, John Haughan, Sarah Hellewell (Minutes), Lesley Rogers
Apologies

Nigel Chetwood, Alison Cirel, Jo Davies, Duncan DeGruchy, Julian Dickenson, David Greenwood, Sue Thatcher, Liz Walker (Secretary)
1. The meeting opened at 7.30pm in Room 2
2. Opening devotions
Stephen opened the meeting by praying for Duncan and JD following the passing of JD’s father. This was followed by the Lord’s Prayer and a reflection on the power of this prayer. Stephen then showed the video of the previous church weekend away - Cefn Lea 2022 - with a view to the upcoming taking of bookings for next year’s trip.
Thanks was expressed to Liz in her absence for her work as PCC secretary.
3. Agreement of previous PCC minutes of 3rd July 2023
The PCC minutes of Monday 3rd July 2023 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and were signed off by the Chairman.
Agreement of previous SC minutes of 25th July 2023
The SC minutes of Tuesday 25th July 2023 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and were signed off by the Chairman.
4. Matters arising from the PCC minutes of 3rd July 2023
· None
Matters arising from the SC minutes of 25th July 2023

· The new intern has arrived and was in church yesterday. He has moved into his accommodation and will start his official work tomorrow morning.
· The host family of the intern are happy with the suggested financial arrangement and a financial plan has already been put into place.
· A query regarding initials in the minutes was raised. Stephen clarified that where a person not on the PCC is mentioned in the minutes, only their initials are minuted rather than their full name. When PCC members are mentioned in the minutes, their first name is written.
· The next SC meeting has now been confirmed for 2nd October at 2pm.
5. Treasurers’ report
Phil circulated a report prior to the meeting. Phil said that the August figures are now through and will be forwarded on. These are as expected: income is lower, but this was already envisaged, and we have not had to draw on reserves yet and will probably not need to do so for another couple of months.
A question regarding the ratio of giving in cash vs direct debit was raised. Phil explained that about 85% of giving is through direct debit.

A discussion was had regarding the higher costs of heating and electricity and whether we should be keeping the heating on lower and encouraging people to wear heavier clothing. It was agreed to maintain a warm environment as this also has a missional element of providing a welcoming space where people can feel comfortable in our church building. 
Steve gave an update regarding the situation with the solar panel application. A short summary of the procedure up to now was given to newer members.

The new method of fixing the tiles with hooks as suggested by the installers currently in contact with Steve has been approved by the Diocese. The quote for the work has been received and at £38,000 is higher than previous estimations. This is due to the necessary changes in the aesthetics of the tiles (as requested by the Diocese) as well as the increased number of tiles (42 instead of 30). This cost is all inclusive and also covers installation of the battery.
Upon installation and use of the panels, the church would be approximately halving the electricity bill in terms of consumption. There would still be standing charges and other related costs, but it would give greater flexibility in the future in terms of choosing a supplier and making use of potential lower nightly consumption charges.
We would also be able to receive an approximate amount of £1,500 per year for the energy we export through the panels. The overall savings we would make by having the panels, compared to our current energy rate, would total approximately £2,600 per year.
A discussion was had regarding battery performance and reassurance was given that our current financial situation would allow this spend as we currently have the reserves to deal with the cost.
It was agreed that the plans regarding the solar panel installation should move forward. The desire to be a church which practices good care for creation was expressed.
The next steps are communicating with the council regarding planning applications. Steve has received advice to go to the planning committee in person rather than simply submitting an application. The roof will also need to be inspected to ensure it can carry the weight of the panels and formal approval is needed from the Diocese.
6. Safeguarding report
There is nothing to report in this area.
7. Fabric report
Steve and Sara circulated their report prior to the meeting. Steve explained how PCC approval is sought for maintenance. New items requiring approval, as detailed on the report, include the fact that we are not in line with RCDs safety trips. The proposal is to change the RCDs with the newer ones that are safer. It was agreed and approved that this should take place, and Steve will purchase these to install them.
Action: Steve to purchase and install the necessary items.

The mechanism on the clock has not been working. This has been updated and a realtime clock has been integrated which will ensure it keeps the time properly. This has had no cost and will also ensure that the clock is updated automatically when the clocks change in October/March.
Thanks was expressed to Sara and Steve for their work in the church and churchyard.
8. Staffing committee update
A staffing committee meeting was held in July. No issues were raised with the three staff members.
An update was given regarding the verger, whose probationary term of employment ended in August. Following some difficulties, it was decided that the role not be continued and therefore the verger stepped down after having offered to serve a notice period until the end of the month of August, which he did. A letter was sent by the verger addressed to the PCC, which was forwarded to the staffing committee and is available for PCC members to view by contacting Stephen.

Reassurance from the wardens was given regarding some of the issues brought up in the letter, namely that any outstanding legal obligations that were raised will be properly addressed.
There is a desire for relationships within the church body to heal following this incident.

There are no current plans to readvertise this role. The church wardens are looking at incorporating the church cleaning requirements  into the exisiting cleaning contract.

9. Senior Pastor proposal
A report by JH was circulated prior to the meeting. It was noted that those who currently provide the majority of the care for the elderly within the church are finding it difficult to maintain this care due to physical difficulties. The SC, upon discussion of this, felt that while there was agreement that there are good grounds for this case, it is unlikely a paid position could be funded at present.

The difficultly of providing community support in the villages was noted, brought to light by the example of the recent funeral of a longstanding elderly church member who lived in a nearby vilage, as described in JH’s report.
It was agreed that providing a good support and care service to the elderly members of the church, as per JH’s report, is something the church is keen to put into place. A thought was had that this could initially be advertised as a voluntary position which could then potentially become paid in the future.
Vote: in response to JH’s project proposal for a Senior Pastor, are the PCC in favour?
Proposer: Stephen W

Seconder: Steve B

Vote: Yes, in favour (unanimous)
Action: PCC to pray regarding a potential candidate for this role and feed back any suggestions to Stephen.
10. Diary Dates
Events being held in the Church, outside of services, need to be approved by the PCC and recorded in the PCC Minutes for insurance purposes.  The events occurring in September/October are:
· U3A History of Art (multiple)
· iSing Pop – filming

· Foodbank trustee meeting

· Xact rehearsals (multiple)
· AA meeting (multiple)

· Discovering Britain

· CGH Ripon College

· Tewkesbury District Scouts (multiple)
· Prayer for persecuted church
· Art exhibition

11. Correspondence
None received.
Outreach
Andrea fed back on the success of the recent holiday club, which it was noted was positively praised on the local social media.
The Welcome Table is proceeding as usual and a report is available.
12. The meeting closed at 8:55pm
The meeting closed with a prayer and the saying of The Grace
Date of an extraordinary meeting: 11th September at 7.30pm in Room 2

Date of the next SC Meeting: 2nd October 2023 at 2pm in Room 2
Date of the next PCC Meeting: 6th November in Room 2
PAGE  
3

